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 Minutes
UNCP Graduate Council Meeting

Monday, September 18, 2017, 3:00 p.m.

UC Annex 203
Present:  Irene Aiken (chair), Kirill Bumin (secretary), Nick Arena, Ki Chae, Serina Cinnamon, Rita Hagevik, Shenika Jones, Roger Ladd, Lisa Mitchell, Joe West, Kim Sellers, Summer Woodside, Jeff Warren, Julie Harrison-Swartz, Ann Horton-Lopez

Absent:  Amy Cox (GSO President), Karen Granger, Roger Guy, Mary Klinikowski, Velinda Woriax, Leah Fiorentino, Karen Helgeson
Guests: Jennifer Twaddell, Susan Edkins

Call to order

Dr. Irene Aiken called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm. The agenda and the minutes from April 17, 2017 were approved unanimously. Members of the Graduate Council introduced themselves.
1. Graduate Faculty nominations were approved as follows:
	Last
	First
	Degree
	Dept
	Program
	Nomination Status
	Currently Interim?

	Akers
	Whitney
	PhD
	ELC
	CMHC
	Full
	yes

	Whittington
	Jennifer
	EdD
	EE
	Elementary Ed
	Full
	yes

	Granger
	Karen
	EdD
	EE
	Elementary Ed
	Full
	yes

	Ficklin
	Kelly
	EdD
	EE
	Elementary Ed
	Adjunct 
	yes

	Harding
	George
	PhD
	ETFL
	English
	Adjunct
	yes

	Lamphere
	Renee
	PhD
	SOC/CJ
	MPA
	Full
	

	Trendowski
	Thomas
	ABD
	HHP
	MAT/MA HHP
	Adjunct
	

	Medina
	Amy
	PhD
	Nursing
	MSN
	Full
	yes

	Garcia
	Alicia
	MSW
	SW
	MSW
	Prof. Aff.
	yes

	Savage
	Tamara
	PhD
	SW
	MSW
	Full
	yes

	Unger
	Dana
	PhD
	ELC
	PSC
	Full
	yes


Garcia’s status was changed from “Full” to “Professional Affiliate” and Ficklin’s status was changed from “Full” to “Adjunct” due to the fact that clinical professors do not have standing for full appointment; in addition, Garcia does not have a terminal degree in the field and therefore ineligible for “Adjunct” status.
The following graduate faculty nominations were moved to October meeting:

	Bacallao
	Martica
	PhD
	SW
	MSW
	Full
	yes


2. Proposals

The Graduate Council heard and approved the following proposals:
· SoE, HPER: Master of Science in Athletic Training (see curriculog)
The MSAT program is a two year, full-time (65 credit hours), year-round professional health care program that prepares students to successfully challenge the Board of Certification (BOC) examination.  This program is accredited by the Commission on Accreditation of Athletic Training Education (CAATE) which is requiring accredited programs to become master’s level.
The MSAT plan is to begin admitting students in the summer of 2020.  Students will be admitted in cohorts and courses must be taken in the specified sequence.
3. Graduate School Report Items/Report 
· Dr. Aiken discussed some issues associated with holding the graduate orientation in January. One GC member suggested that we only provide WebEx recording of the orientation in the spring and on-site orientation in the fall; GC members agreed to hold online orientation in spring 2018 and face-to-face orientation in fall 2018. 
· Dr. Aiken reminded the Council about important processing Issues: new students have one year and MUST apply for transfer credit; students in a graduate program must obtain PRIOR approval by PD and the Dean of Graduate School for transfer credit.
· Dr. Aiken discussed recruitment with the Council
· Dr. Aiken mentioned the graduate student data and recent enrollment report sent to PDs
· She asked the GC members to come up with 2017-18 recruitment goal and plan

· Dr. Aiken discussed availability of funds for recruiting: University Communications (30K set aside for GS for brochures, flyers, advertising), The Graduate School funds (Dr. Aiken offered up to “several hundred dollars” as long as it convincingly shows potential for “a good return on investment”)
· GC members requested to bring Jody Phelps to GC meeting to talk about recruitment and advertising
· Dr. Aiken discussed recently-implemented application changes by some programs:
· SS no longer requiring GRE/MAT application requirement

· MSW no longer requiring GRE/MAT application requirement

· MBA no longer requiring recommendations

· Application Discussion:

· Dr. Aiken asked the Council to consider the value of recommendations. Should they be required? Are program directors actually reviewing them? 
· Dr. Aiken mentioned that program directors should become familiar with Competency Based Education and how to evaluate CBE transcripts for admissions

· Dr. Aiken reminded the Council about The Gradaute Research Symposium and noted that it will take place on April 4, 2017 (Wed.). She noted the potential time conflict with some classes and also asked for volunteers to serve as judges.
· Dr. Aiken discussed possible changes to commencement: possibly changing to combine grad and undergrad (School of Ed grad and undergrad – i.e., divide by College). 
· Dr. Bumin asked the Graduate Council members to encourage their students to join in the GSO, reiterating that we would like to have at least one representative from each program to be active in the GSO this year.
· Dr. Bumin asked program directors to send him announcements of departmental activities that could count as Professional Development for the GAs. The Graduate School would like to endorse certain departmental activities/workshops/lectures and Dr. Bumin needs know what is available so he can notify the GAs in timely fashion.
· Dr. Bumin illustrated to the program directors the PD portal of the Admission Pros application management system and explained how program director will need to provide program recommendation through the portal. The Council members asked Dr. Bumin to generate and send out individualized passwords, rather than using a generic login credential. Dr. Bumin stated that this will be done by the end of day Tuesday, Sept. 19th. 
4. Unfinished/New Business – none 
5. Announcements/Reminders
· Announcements

· Grad Council Meetings remaining for 17-18 academic year (UC Annex room 203 at 3:00 pm): Oct. 16, Nov. 20, Jan 22, Feb. 19, March 19, and Apr. 16.

· Application Deadlines:



October 1 for spring 18 graduation


March 1 for fall 18 graduation 

· Graduate School Spring Commencement: December 8, 2017
Next Meeting:  Monday, October 16, 2017, 3:00, UC Annex Room 203

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm.
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